

# Sedalia Business Women

April/May, 2020 Newsletter

www.sedaliabwm.org

April 2 Board Meeting 5:30 p.m.

> April 2 Regular Meeting 6:30 p.m.

May 6 Board Meeting TBA 5:30 p.m.

> May 7 Regular Meeting 6:30 p.m.

Meeting
Location
Sedalia
Country Club

Welcome!
We're glad
you're here. If
you are new to
SBW or
considering
joining, we
invite to speak
to our
Membership
Chairman
Amanda
Davis.

## APRIL/MAY BIRTHDAYS

April 5	Dena Stockstill
April 9	Laura Taylor
April 9	Paula Walter
April 16	Denise Jaegers
April 18	Stormey Allen
April 23	Donna Haley
May 2	Rhoda Moore
May 3	Rhonda Tull
	Iarilyn McMullin
May 10	Diana Eckhoff
May 25	Lori Haney
May 26	Mary Beegle

#### FRIENDSHIP LUNCHEONS

Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, friendship luncheons have been suspended at this time.

# APRIL/MAY DINNER MEETINGS

Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, the monthly dinner meetings have been cancelled.

Hopefully we will be able to hold a June meeting and have 2020-2021 officers installed.

In the meantime, stay safe.

#### **SBW DUES**

As a reminder, dues in the amount of \$62 are due by May 31<sup>st</sup>. Remember "May days are Pay days".

#### **CALENDAR OF EVENTS**

April I DEADLINE	
Individual Growth participants'	
names to IG Chair	
Generations Taking Charge	
participants' names to GTC Chair	
TBDLobby Day w/Missouri	
Women's Network, Missouri	
State Capital, Jefferson City	
April 24 Executive Board Meeting	
Hilton Garden Inn, Independence	
April 24Board of Director Meeting	
Hilton Garden Inn, Independence	
April 25-262020 State Conference	
Hilton Garden Inn, Independence	

#### **MEMBER NOTES**

Article from Anne Hamilton's Sedalia BPW scrap book dating back to 1927. Below is an excerpt of the article published in the Sedalia Capital dated June 3, 1927.

## THIRTY-TWO MEMBERS MOTORED TO SMITHTON AND ENJOYED CHICKEN DINNER LAST NIGHT

Thirty-two members of the Sedalia Business and Professional Women's club motored to Smithton last night where they enjoyed a delicious chicken dinner served by Mrs. W. B. Meyers at the Meyers Cafe.

Prior to the serving of the dinner Miss Cathrine Urban, formerly a member of the club, now attending state university, was called upon by Mrs. N. L. Nelson, the club's president, to ask the invocation. Miss Elizabeth Titsworth of Colorado was introduced as a guest, as was Dr. J. E. Cannaday, president of the Chamber of

Commerce, who had been asked to address the members.

Dr. Cannaday made a most interesting talk, tell of problems faced in the business world. He spoke especially of salesmanship, how a sale was something that satisfied the purchaser, made a fair profit for the employer, and in which the salesperson learned something. He told of the value of studying the patrons and customers, how to handle talkative customer, the silent customer, the confident customer and the suspicious one, and stated that the women employed, who really was courteous to those with whom she came in contact and gave real service to the company would advance. Likewise, he said, no company will bear with the woman or man, in business, who does not give service.

Dr. Cannaday then told of the value of an idea carried out, how the real successes in the world were due, not to capital, or to labor, but to the person with an idea. He also told the women of the advantages open to women in the business world today, and as an illustration mentioned Captain Lindbergh's flight to Paris, in which he did not turn back when he encountered sleet but went on and won success, as the women can to if they will only use the determination that Lindbergh did.

Reports of the various committees were given, Miss Christine Hutchinson, treasurer; Miss Susan Hurlbut, entertainment committee; Miss Anna Marie Moresman, little sister committee.

The club voted to contribute to the fund toward paying the expenses of Hugo Swann, who will conduct a two-day institute for the merchants in the city on June 13 and 14.

\*\*\*\*\*\*

We would like to extend our sympathy to the following members at the loss of a family member.

Carolyn Green – brother Linda Fisher – brother-in-law

\*\*\*\*\*\*

Mary Beegle is a grandmother and great-aunt! Brynlee Dylann was born to Kara and husband Travis on April 7 at 8:11 a.m., weighing 6 lbs. 13 oz. and 18 ½ inches long.

Niece Sadie and husband Patrick delivered a baby boy on April 7 at 4:03 a.m.

\*\*\*\*\*

Everyone please stay safe and we can get through this pandemic together.

\*\*\*\*\*

SBW meets monthly on the first Thursday at the Sedalia Country Club. For more information, find Sedalia Business Women on:

Facebook: Sedalia Business Women www.sedaliaBWM.org

If you have any news for the newsletter please email me at randy1525@charter.net, or you can call me at 826-9276.

Debbie Ulmer